
You’ve got the what?
I now have permission to write this blog. The news has been
spreading and most of the people that needed to know, know. So
with this post we will all be more knowledgeable.

Last weekend, my oldest left a message on my cell phone for me
to call her. Her news was that she had three bars. Being bit
dense, I thought 5 bars was good for cell phones. She was
talking  about  different  bars.  Apparently  my  oldest  is
expecting her first child. So I have a grandchild coming into
the world. Great news for this grandfather. I’m rather looking
forward  to  being  able  to  spoil  a  grandchild  within  easy
visiting distance.

Those who know me, know that my two oldest daughters both have
step-children. As far as I’m concerned these are my grandkids
too. Unfortunately, I do not get to visit with them as often
as I would like. Two of these children are many miles away,
and I don’t have the time or cash to be able to take off at
the drop of a hat to visit. I surely wish I was able to, but
right now I can’t. My other granddaughter doesn’t get to visit
very often, situation is complex, as often happens. So now I
will have a grandchild only 1 hour away. Great for the child,
but I’m not sure how the parents will react. Hee! Hee!

Now for the fun part. My future grand child already has a
nickname. When darling daughter was calling people to let them
know about the future happenings, she called her grandparents.
They  were  involved  in  this  or  that,  and  wondered  if  my
daughter could call back. My daughter, with her usual humor,
responded: “Sure, I’ve got 9 months.” Her grandmother heard:
“Sure,  I’ve  got  the  mumps.”  It  apparently  took  a  bit  of
explaining to get across the wording of “9 Months”. Grandma
kept hearing mumps. I really would have liked to be a fly on
the wall for that conversation. Anyway, my future grandchild’s
current nickname is Mumps.

https://www.tangents.org/family/youve-got-the-what/


It should be a fun time in NW Ohio for the next few months, or
even years.


